
CRIMINAL JUSTICE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 
January 13, 2010 
Administrative Center Room 3220  
11:30 a.m. 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT: John Perlich, Steve Helgeson, Tim Gruenke, Tom Locante, 

Ramona Gonzalez, Jane Klekamp, Steve O’Malley 
MEMBERS EXCUSED: Dennis Montabon, Bill Hammes, Steve Doyle 
OTHERS PRESENT: Elliott Levine, Terri Pavlic 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
The meeting was called to order at 12:00 noon. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
There was no public comment.   
 
APPROVAL OF NOVEMBER 11, 2009 MINUTES OF THE CRIMINAL JUSTICE 
MANAGEMENT EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 
The November 11, 2009 minutes of the CJMC Executive Committee were approved as 
submitted.  
 
VETERANS COURT 
Nothing to report at this time.  
 
UPDATE ON COMMUNITY TRAINING 
Judge Perlich and Jane had a discussion with Mark Carey regarding taking Evidence Based 
Practices training to the next level.  It turns out that there is an initiative by the National 
Institute of Corrections that is geared towards this.  Judge Perlich had a draft of the report 
that the NIC is preparing to issue that is based on the following four principles:   
 

1. Using evidence based practices to guide actions and decision making.  
2. Every justice person or system who has any contact with an offender,  is an 

opportunity to change that offender’s behavior.  
3. All of these people have to collaborate to achieve what they want to achieve.  
4. They collect data to measure success.   

 
The entire group (people from all of the systems) would go through 2 days of training.  At 
the end of these 2 days, they would need to make a decision about whether or not to adopt 
this system.  They would then get together every month or so to collect data to see how 
they’re doing.  Are they following the Evidence Based Practices, etc?  
 
The National Institute of Corrections would like to move this to a pilot program and then 
field test it with a local jurisdiction to assimilate implementation.  Judge Perlich will propose 
at the CJMC retreat that we take a shot at being in their pilot program.   
 
TJC INITIATIVE UPDATE 
This is the Urban Institute technical assistance initiative that focuses on making community 
connections.  Residential treatment is very expensive and also the numbers have been 
reduced due to a focus on outpatient treatment and outreach services.  Two of the biggest 
issues are housing and employment issues, but residential should not be used for that 
purpose.   We will be putting more service providers in the homes to see how they’re doing.  
It would be ideal to have everyone use a standardized tool for Screening & Assessment, and 
also a Standardized Release of Information tool.   
 
OTHER MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS 
Judge Levine has been following the change in the OWI laws. The main change is the base 
OWI 3rd mandatory jail time increased dramatically.  This may mean that we have more 
electronic monitoring days for 3rds and above.  Probably the other issue that we may run 
into is the ignition interlock for 2nds and above, but it does mean that people will not be 
able to get their licenses unless they have the funding for these devices.   
 



ADJOURN 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 1:00 p.m. 
 
ITEMS FOR NEXT MONTH:  Women’s Jail Numbers 
 
Next Meeting Date:  February 10th at 11:30 a.m. to 1:00 in the Administrative 
Center Room 3220 
 
The above minutes may be approved, amended or corrected at the next Council meeting. 
 
Recorded by Terri Pavlic 
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